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UKPHR CONSULTATION in relation to

A proposal to adopt Specialist registration by portfolio assessment rules 2018 

to support UKPHR’s portfolio route to registration
This consultation

At the meeting of UKPHR's Board held on 3 July 2018 the Board approved draft Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018 and directed that a consultation shall be held lasting for at least four weeks and that the consultation shall be published and stakeholders be directly engaged.
This consultation will be open from Monday 20 August 2018 and will close at 10.00hrs on Thursday 20 September 2018. The Board intends to consider responses to this consultation at its meeting to be held on 27 September and it is intended that the Board will approve Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018, subject to the outcome of the consultation.
Who is invited to respond

Any registrant and any individual or organisation with an interest in the Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment route to registration set by UKPHR is welcome to respond to this consultation. The consultation will be live on UKPHR’s website throughout and will be publicised in emails and announcements to registrants and stakeholders and by Twitter to wider audiences.
How to respond

UKPHR has set up an online response facility (survey monkey) and you are welcome to complete the survey. You can access the survey here: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/5LQXR5V 
Alternatively, you are welcome to respond in your own way in writing and send your response to UKPHR by post or email. 
UKPHR is not prescribing a format for responding to this consultation in this way nor is it providing a form for completion and return.

The draft Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018 accompany this consultation and have been published on our website.
When to respond

This consultation will close on Thursday 20th September 2018 at 10.00hrs
Where to send responses

If you post your response, please address it to:

David Kidney, Chief Executive,

UKPHR,

18c Mclaren Building, 46, Priory Queensway, BIRMINGHAM B4 7LR

If you email your response, please send it to:

register@ukphr.org
Please state “Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018” in your response.

Any queries?

If you have any queries about this consultation, please telephone David Kidney on 

0121 296 4370 or email him at d.kidney@ukphr.org
Summary of matters under consideration by UKPHR’s Board
The issues raised by this consultation include:
1. UKPHR intends to introduce a new portfolio route to registration for specialists which is called Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment. 
2. There have been previous consultations by UKPHR in the development of the Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment and the current information about the route has been published on UKPHR’s website and guidance has also been published there.
3. An implementation group was formed to work on the development of the new Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment route. 
4. Registration with the UK Public Health Register (UKPHR) is an assurance of competence in public health practice at the time of first registration. UKPHR has published its framework of competencies and is preparing guidance for publication relating to the route. These rules give effect to and support this route.
5. The Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment route to registration will involve two stages of application: stage one to assess applicants’ eligibility and readiness, followed by (if stage one is successful) stage two: submission of a portfolio for assessment.

6. Registration is voluntary. UKPHR sets conditions for registration which apply as a matter of contract law to UKPHR’s relationship with all registrants. In the Conditions of registration 2018, UKPHR commits itself to consult registrants before making changes to those conditions other than minor changes. UKPHR is consulting registrants and – because of the wider interest in the registration of public health professionals – all other stakeholders and the public on these draft Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018.
The draft Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018 accompany this consultation. We would be grateful for your answers to the following questions. In addition, the consultation provides the opportunity to give comments.
Consultation questions

	Q1. UKPHR intends that the Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018, when finalised, will underpin UKPHR’s new portfolio assessment route to registration for specialist applicants. 
Do you agree with this approach?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q2. UKPHR intends that the draft Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment rules 2018 will support this new portfolio assessment route and shall not add any requirement that is not already a requirement of the route as published by UKPHR on its website already.

Do you agree that UKPHR’s intention is met by these draft rules in their present content and form?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q3. UKPHR intends by these draft rules to introduce a two-stage process (first, an application to seek permission to proceed and secondly, submission of a portfolio for assessment) for the new portfolio assessment route. In the event that UKPHR refuses an application at stage one, UKPHR will give reasons for its decision. 
Do you agree that the draft rules clearly explain how the new stage one requirement to obtain permission will be operated?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q4. UKPHR is committed to the introduction of the Specialist Registration by Portfolio Assessment route approved by its Board. It will involve UKPHR in some additional costs of development and introduction, but UKPHR intends to bear the cost of introducing the new portfolio assessment route itself (application and assessment fees will be no greater than existing fees operated by UKPHR.
Do you agree that UKPHR itself should bear the costs of developing and introducing the new portfolio assessment route?


	Strongly agree
	Agree
	Neither agree nor disagree
	Disagree
	Strongly disagree

	
	
	
	
	

	Any comment:




	Q5. Do you have any further comment in response to UKPHR’s consultation?
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